
 
 
 
 
 
 

MASILONYANA LOCAL MUNICIPALITY 
ADOPTED FIRST DRAFT INTEGRATED DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2024/2025  

PUBLIC NOTICE NUMBER 0001/03/2024 
 

Notice is hereby given in terms of the Local Government: Municipal Systems Ac, No 32 of 2000, as amended, and 
the Local Government: Municipal Finance Management Act, No 56 of 2003, as amended, that the adopted 1st Draft 
Integrated Development Plan 2024/2025 of the Masilonyana Local Municipality is now due for community 
engagements. 
 
The draft document, the summary  was adopted at the council meeting held on the 27 March 2024 and copies are 
available for the period of 21 days for public comments from 05 April 2024 until 04 May2024 on the Masilonyana 
Local Municipality’s website, www.masilonyana.fs.gov.za as well as the municipal offices and libraries in all towns of 
the municipality. Communities are hereby requested to submit written submission on the adopted draft Integrated 
Development Plan 2024/2025 by no later than the 29 April 2024.  
 

Enquiries on the above notice may be directed to:  

Mr. Kabelo Khumalo (Senior IDP Officer) on Cell no: 079 508 0128 or email: kabelo@masilonyana.co.za 

Ms. Anele Stuma ( IDP Officer) on  Cell no: 081 255 6587 or email: anele@masilonyana.co.za  

 
Kind Regards, 
 
 
 
_________________________       
M.J. MATLOLE (MR) 
MUNICIPAL MANAGER 

mailto:kabelo@masilonyana.co.za

